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The last news from us was in early October and the thought was made that we would all know so 

much more about Brexit by the time of this note. It has been quite a remarkable time as the debate 

rages on. Watching the live broadcasts from parliament and other debates makes for gripping 

viewing (I realise a lot of people may not share this opinion). There is this splendid civility as 

protagonists lock horns across the floor. Such wonderful turn of phrase and piercing commentary. 

In the midst of all this stands the calm, determined and resilient Theresa May. Hard working and 

seemingly honest and conscientious. She soldiers on in her endeavours to provide the exit from the 

EU that the majority of people within the UK voted for in the referendum. My goodness what a task 

she has accepted. A no win hospital pass. 

One might argue that our arrival in June 2016 could not have been worse.  

But we were returning from the battered economy and shocking political environment of South 

Africa which provided a perspective on what was unfolding before us in the UK.  We once more 

watch history being made as we did with the rise of democracy and a new nation in SA. 

tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ǝƻ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ άǇŜƻǇƭŜǎ ǾƻǘŜέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜ Ƴȅ ǾƻǘŜ ƻŦ wŜƳŀƛƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ made in time. 

It might just tip the scales. 

Wedding bells were metaphorically sounding on Oct 18 as Ben and Jade tied the knot in the 

luxurious atmosphere of Chilston Park Hotel wedding venue near Maidstone. 

We were all delightfully spoilt at 

the sumptuous event with an 

overnight stay to finish matters 

off. In an ironic manner the 

ƴŜǿƭȅǿŜŘǎ ŦƭŜǿ ƻŦŦ ǘƻΧΧΦΦ{ƻǳǘƘ 

Africa for their honeymoon with 

Mauritius added on. 

 

I am aware that as each year passes that I am likely to repeat functions and 

events that are of an annual nature. One such activity is the Old School 

Reunion which takes the form of a lunch at the school together with AGM and 

tour of the enlarged site. A free bar provided the grounds for meeting up with 

old faces and names. This note does reach a few Old Camdenians but they have 

been well covered with a full OC Lunch/AGM report and pics which are all 

available on the Old Camdenian`s web site. And so I have included a shot of the 

background people who cater and run this big multi course lunch. Well done. 

 

 




